
NOTICE OF PETITION 

A petition has been submitted with respect to the following matter and a copy is 
on file in the Office of the City Clerk: 

Meeting & Date:   Council, April 26, 2022 

Agenda/Report No.: Item 1, Report No. 17 

Item: 2708971 ONTARIO INC. OFFICIAL PLAN AMENDMENT 
FILE OP.21.025 ZONING BY-LAW AMENDMENT FILE 
Z.21.053 - 9650 HIGHWAY 27 VICINITY OF HIGHWAY 27
AND MAJOR MACKENZIE DRIVE WEST

Particulars of the Petition: 

Dated: 2022-04-05 

No. of Signatures: 11 

Submitted by: mahesh 

Wording on petition: 

“Petition to oppose the Application Amendment and Zoning By-Law Amendment to 
permit the construction for a 21 storey high rise residential building with 339 residential 
units. 

9650 Highway 27 is located with the Kleinburg Valley Corridor.  Special policies are in 
place to protect these valley lands from development and site alteration.  Our valley 
lands and green spaces within York Region are one, if not the most, precious resource 
we have.  These lands must be protected at all costs for the health and well-being of our 
community and future generations.  For these very reasons, we ask for your support in 
stopping the construction of a high-rise building at this location.” 

For a copy of the petition contact: 

City of Vaughan, City Clerk’s Office, 2141 Major Mackenzie Drive, Vaughan, L6A 1T1 
Tel: (905) 832-8504 Fax: (905) 832-8535
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